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ROSALIND WINS!
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On Monday, the 19th of February 2024, we had our whole college swimming
carnival. It was a lovely sunny day, and it was great to see students

getting in the pool. The Super Fish award winners for the fastest 50-metre
freestyle go to Seb Freer with a time of 32.93 and Millie Kerr with a time of
33.00. Congratulations to Rosi for being the overall house champions with

a total of 1,852 points.

Written By Jorja Bell

More Results + Photos on Page Six
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Now that we are halfway through the term and

completing or heading towards summative

assessment tasks in most subjects, it is timely for

our students to update their goals that they made

at the beginning of the year based on feedback

from staff on their progress to date. 

Goals are useful for students of all ages. From the

start of the year ‘Ready to Learn Interviews’, I’m

sure goals for your child’s learning has been a topic

of discussion. It is worth discussing these with them

and talking through what is going well and what

they need to develop further as they will have

received feedback via formative assessment tasks

in the first 5 weeks of the term. Goal setting is

familiar to our students as they regularly set and

measure goals in class using the subject rubric.

Teachers are continuously gathering data on your

child to help guide future learning. 

All assessment results are shared on Compass. 

As we approach the end of term assessment,

nervousness from students is not uncommon.

Coping strategies are important to teach from a

young age, as testing is designed to ascertain how

much a student knows; so, a child that is anxious is

not likely to be able to demonstrate their best.
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Here are a few tips to help with assessment apprehension:

Adopt a Growth Mindset - Focus on ‘doing your best’, not ‘being the best’. If we consistently
reinforce to children that we want them to do their best, then this is seen as achievable by them
and builds confidence in them.

Be prepared - Incorporating extra learning opportunities will allow for skills to be consolidated
before the test arrives. BSE Homework Club runs every Monday afternoon from 3.30pm–4.30pm
with staff available to provide additional support to students in the College Library.

Fuel up - Maintaining a healthy lifestyle that incorporates good food, exercise and adequate
amounts of sleep will ensure students are ready to learn and therefore able to recall knowledge
and skills easier around assessment time.

Remove external stressors - Arriving at school on time and avoiding the morning rush can ease
a student into the school day and therefore assist them to be in the correct frame of mind for
assessment on that day.

Read the question - It is important to encourage students to slow down and read the question
more than once to ensure they know what it is asking them to demonstrate.

At the end of 2023, BSE relaunched its Teaching and Learning Model to include high impact
wellbeing strategies to reflect that learning and wellbeing go hand in hand at the college. The
model provides our staff with a philosophical and pedagogical reference point for what we value
most highly as a learning institution and our undertaking to lead with the best-practice
approaches in education. As a school in 2024 we have commitment to a focus on differentiated
teaching. It is one of the high impact teaching strategies of our Teaching and Learning Model.
Differentiation refers to the methods teachers use to extend the knowledge and skills of every
child, in every subject, regardless of the starting point. Throughout the school day, all teachers
make modifications in small but significant ways. However, the aim of a planned, explicit
differentiated program is to lift the performance of and provide appropriate challenge for all
students. At the core, differentiation is a response to modify instruction considering student
differences. As a result of these efforts BSE can continue providing a positive learning
environment for students and staff. 

Facilities Projects

With the stadium change room project still to reach completion an exemption to the Student
Dress Code is in place until the end of term 1, 2024 so that students can wear sport uniform all
day when they have a scheduled PE class. (They will still need to bring leather school shoes if they
have a Science or Technology class on the day). 



We will have another accessibility project being launched during the year with the works to
provide increased access for all students between our multi-levelled site. Additional ramps
will be put in place to transport students from the lower level of the college down to our
outdoor courts and soccer pitch. The stadium all access toilet will receive a major upgrade as
well. We have had quantity surveyors on site and on Monday, soil testing will take place.

Mobile phones

The Education Department’s Students Using Mobile Phones Policy remains in place. Mobile
phones must be switched off and not used during the school day onsite or during school
activities offsite. Every student has a secure phone locker allocated for the devices to be
stored in. 

Student Safety

I’d like to take this opportunity to ask our college community for their support during the
busy morning drop off and afternoon pickup times and cooperating with the safe traffic
measures. With everyone’s assistance the flow of vehicles around the school will improve
significantly. If we avoid student drop/collection by parents/carers in cars from Curtin Street
we will notice a big difference with the buses being able to access the site more safely, thus
allowing them to drop/collect students and depart in a timelier fashion. Students needing to
cross streets around the college should do so at pedestrian crossings in Sharon Street,
Curtin Street and the one that has a Crossing Guard on Ellis Street. If parents/carers are
unable to get a park on the college side of the street please consider using the large gravel
car park off Keck Street as the student drop/collection point.

I need your support in keeping BSE a safe place for our BSE community. 

As we enter the second phase of the school term, students should ensure that they take
good care of themselves both emotionally and physically. At this time of the term, it is
important that our students build up their resilience through healthy sleep, exercise and
eating regimes.

Be Kind Stay Safe,

Glen Donald
Principal



A PREMIER VISIT! 
On the 23rd of February, the VCE Legal Studies students from Bendigo South East

College and Weeroona College were treated to a visit by the Honourable Premier of

Victoria, Jacinta Allan. Her visit coincided with the students currently learning about the

relationship between Parliament and the courts, the process of law-making, and legal

foundations. Students were able to ask questions to gain a firsthand look at the inner

workings of Australian politics.

Through her discussion, she was also able to provide a unique perspective on her rise to

her position in government. In 1999, Jacinta Allan was elected the Honourable Member

for East Bendigo and is on record as being proud to represent the Bendigo region in the

Victorian Parliament. Her commitment to Bendigo is very clear in how she speaks about

it and how she aims to support it moving forward to continue its positive growth.

Some of her other notable appointments have been the Minister for Transport and

Infrastructure, Minister for Women's Affairs, Minister for Education Services, and Minister

for Employment and Youth Affairs. She was then endorsed as Premier in September 2023

and is the second female Premier of the state.

We extend our gratitude to the Honourable Jacinta Allan for taking the time to come and

speak with our students. This experience has been an invaluable opportunity that has

inspired our students to hopefully lead our community into the future.



B S E  S W I M M I N G
C A R N I V A L S  R E S U L T S



2024 Swimming Sports



 North Melbourne Football Club
 Insights and Inspirations for
 BSE College's AFL ADP Squad

Monday, 12th February, was a remarkable day for about 60 eager students from the AFL Academy
Development Program (ADP) Squad at Bendigo South East College. The students had the unique

opportunity to engage in a Q&A session with players from North Melbourne during their
community camp visit to Bendigo.

The session was not just a meet-and-greet; it was a deep dive into the life of an AFL player. Our
students had the floor to ask pressing questions, gaining insights into the multifaceted journey of

professional athletes. The North Melbourne players shared their experiences, covering a wide
array of topics from the various pathways to becoming an AFL player, the rigorous training

expectations, and overcoming injury setbacks, to the importance of nutrition and mental health.

The players' openness and the depth of their answers provided our students with a
comprehensive understanding of what it takes to excel in the demanding world of Australian

Football. It was an enlightening experience that went beyond the glamour of the sport,
highlighting the dedication, resilience, and hard work required behind the scenes.

The session ended on a high note, with students having the opportunity to collect autographs and
take photos with their AFL idols. This personal interaction added a wonderful touch to an already

memorable day, leaving our ADP AFL squad members inspired and motivated.

We extend our thanks to the North Melbourne players for sharing their time and experiences with
us. Their visit has undoubtedly sparked dreams and aspirations in our students, illustrating the

power of sports as a tool for personal growth and development.

It's days like these that remind us of the importance of community engagement in sports, offering
our students not just skills for the field, but lessons for life. 

Here's to many more inspiring visits and to the bright futures of our ADP AFL squad members!



Year 9 Neighbourhood
Connections Project

Year Nine students are invited to join our local community initiative at the Old Church on the Hill in Quarry Hill,
facilitated by Neighbourhood Collective.

This engaging program offers activity-filled sessions every Friday for the remainder of Term 1. It connects
students from BSE with older members from the Spring Gully Retirement Village. Our goal is to foster
community bonds, enhance emotional well-being for both generations, combat social isolation, and boost
confidence in community engagement—a valuable asset for Year 10 work experience and part-time
employment seekers.

Activities like puzzles, colouring, board games, gardening, and cooking will help bridge the generation gap,
ensuring meaningful connections. Students will be supported by both BSE staff as well as the facilitator from
the Old Church on the Hill to start building connections.

The sessions will run during periods 1 and 2 each Friday so some classes will be missed. 

For more information please contact Eve Ritchie - Year Nine Engagement Advisor



 WHAT’S NEW
 on the Careers+Pathways@BSE site -

https://sites.google.com/bse.vic.edu.au/career
spathwaysbse/whats-new

 CHECK OUT

New work experience opportunities
New job opportunities

New Defence Force opportunities
New training opportunities

New excursion opportunities

BENDIGO SOUTH EAST COLLEGE
 CAREERS + PATHWAYS

https://sites.google.com/bse.vic.edu.au/careerspathwaysbse/whats-new
https://sites.google.com/bse.vic.edu.au/careerspathwaysbse/whats-new


With Mrs Seery in the
Theatre. Friday

Lunchtimes.

CHESS CLUB
Chess Club  

in the Library

Wednesdays at Lunchtime

BSE
Weekly

Activities

Table Top
Games

Every Friday in the
 Library.

ALL year levels welcome.

HOMEWORK
CLUB

JUST DANCE

CHAPTER CHAT
Book Club

Mondays in library 
at recess.

Each Monday
3:30pm - 4:30pm

In the Library.



EVENTS 
SCHEDULE

MON
11TH
MAR

TUES
19TH
MAR

THUR
28TH
MAR

TERM ONE

LABOUR DAY
PUBLIC HOLIDAY

2024

THUR
28TH
MAR

HARMONY DAY

BSE COLOUR RUN

THUR
MAR
28TH

CROSS COUNTRY

LAST DAY TERM ONE



COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARDCOMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD



COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARDCOMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD





IN 2024

PLAY MUSIC

For More Information: Scan the QR Code and
take the survey.
 or
Contact Gavan at: admin@bimp.org.au

Learn an instrument  Make new friends Challenge yourself

mailto:admin@bimp.org.au







